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The Catholic Diocese of Maitland-Newcastle has an abiding commitment to promote the safety, welfare and wellbeing 

of children and vulnerable adults - particularly those who participate in the life of the Diocese.  All employees are 

required to undergo a National Police Check and, where legislated, hold a Working with Children Check.  Diocesan 

workers are expected to personally adopt and enact the Diocese’s Safeguarding Commitment Statement.  

IMPORTANT DATES 2024 

Weekly Mass Times: 6pm Saturday Branxton; 8am Sunday Greta  

SEPTEMBER  OCTOBER  

Fri 26th  
Catherine Mcauley Feast Day – Liturgy, 

reflection in classrooms & afternoon tea 

Mon 27th – 

Fri 31st   
Book Week – Scholastic Book Fair 

Fri 26th  LAST DAY OF TERM 3 Wed 29th  Assembly followed by PEG meeting 

OCTOBER  Fri 31st  
Lower Hunter Netball Gala Day 

Stages 2 and 3 

Mon 13th   FIRST DAY OF TERM 4 NOVEMBER  

Fri 17th Our Lady of the Rosary Feast Day Wed 5th  Assembly 

Fri 24th  Book Fair Wish Lists Fri 7th  
PEG Colour Fun Run – volunteers 

welcome 

ADVANCE NOTICE FOR YOUR DIARY: 

Friday 24th October 2025 (9:45am – 11:00am) – First Kindergarten orientation session – all parents 

and children to attend 

 

Friday 14th November 2025 (60 min per small group from 9:30am) 

All parents and children to attend. Children will need to bring their morning tea. 

 

Thursday 27th November 2025 (90 min per small group from 9:30am) 

Small group visit.  Time to be advised at first session of Orientation. Parents to drop off and return 

for part of the small group play session. 

 

Friday 21st November – PEG School Disco 

 

Friday 28th November – School Swimming Carnival 

 

SCHOOL NEWSLETTER          

Term 3 Week 10 2025 

Thursday 26th September 

                   Rosary Park Catholic School 

Station Street, Branxton NSW 2335 

P: (02) 4938 1541 E: admin@branxton.catholic.edu.au 

                             Website: www.branxton.catholic.edu 

We acknowledge the Wonnarua people-the first custodians of this land 

 

Mobile:  0410 487 331 

Email: admin@branxton.catholic.edu.au 

 

Built on Faith, Knowledge, Respect  

mailto:admin@branxton.catholic.edu.au
mailto:admin@branxton.catholic.edu.au
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Principal’s Message 

 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

A busy, yet successful term has greeted us to end Term Three for 2025. Thank you to all of the staff, 

students and families who have wholeheartedly supported the school in its endeavours. I wish you 

all a Happy and Safe break. We return OCTOBER 13 (MONDAY). 

STAFFING CHANGES 

We farewell Miss Chloe Morgan as she and her partner, Isaac, await the impending birth of their 

first child, due in November. Thank you for your wonderful work in Year Four and for your service to 

Rosary Park, Miss Morgan. We cannot wait for the news! 

Her replacement for Term 4 at this stage, will be Miss Nellie Connolly. Miss Connolly is currently 

employed at Corpus Christi, Waratah and has a special education background. We look forward 

to her arrival. 

There were two Permanent Full Time teaching positions posted recently. We have held interviews 

but are still waiting on clearance from the Catholic Schools Maitland Newcastle. When we can 

progress to letting our community know, we will do so. 

A Learning Support Teacher position will also be advertised, when we are able to do so. This was 

due to the earlier resignation of Mrs Nichola Ellis. 

The school is also working on obtaining a Pastoral Care Worker for 14 hours per week. 

BON VOYAGE! 

Miss Gageler and Miss Easton have finished school a little early this term to undertake a 

Pilgrimage, sponsored by the Catholic Schools Maitland Newcastle and the school. Their 

Pilgrimage will take them to Turkey, Greece and Italy, as they embark on a spiritual journey, in the 

footsteps of St Paul. We wish them all the best for their trip and cannot wait to hear all about it. 

 

 

Prayer for the End of Term 

Loving God, we come to the close of another term, and we give thanks for all that has taken place in our 

learning community.  

Thank you for the opportunities to learn, grow, and build relationships with our peers and 

educators. We are grateful for the knowledge acquired, skills developed, and the joy and connection 

experienced.  

We ask for your grace as we reflect on the challenges and successes of the past term. Help us to carry 

forward the lessons learned and the friendships we have made.  

Bless our families and loved ones as we enjoy time together during the holidays. Grant us rest, 

rejuvenation, and moments of joy.  

Protect us and guide us during this break, keeping us safe and healthy. Help us to return to the new 

term refreshed, renewed, and ready to continue our journey together.  

Amen. 
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UNIFORMS 

Uniforms will be SUMMER UNIFORM from now until the remainder of the year and into TERM 1, 2026. 

Please ensure that correct uniforms are worn at all times, including jewellery, headbands, etc. All 

hair that can be tied back, must be tied back. 

ANNUAL SCHOOL VISIT 

In the first week of Term Four, the Diocese and Catholic Schools Maitland-Newcastle will be visiting 

the school on the Thursday. This is a process which will now happen once every three years, to 

allow the Diocese and Catholic Schools to get a snapshot on how we are travelling. 

I am very happy with how the school is operating, so am very excited to show off our beautiful 

school. 

ORIENTATION DAY KINDERGARTEN 2026 

I cannot believe that it is Orientation for Kindergarten already! We will be holding this on the 

second Friday in Term Four (24 October). Current Kinder parents may receive communication 

from Miss Rae and Mrs Lunn regarding some help on the day. 

MOBILE PHONE AND WEARABLE TECHNOLOGIES AT ROSARY PARK 

As part of the Catholic Schools commitment to safety, the Diocese has re-written a Mobile Phone 

and Wearable Technology Procedure. 

As part of these procedures, Rosary Park have undertaken the process of updating our 

documentation. 

As of TERM FOUR (October 13, 2025), Rosary Park Branxton will be a "SWITCHED OFF AND AWAY" 

school. 

What does this mean? 

This means all Mobile Phones and Wearable Technologies will be ‘off and away’ during school 

hours. 

Students will be responsible for switching off their Mobile Phone/s and or Wearable Technology/s 

upon entering school grounds and storing safely it/them in their bag or locker during school hours. 

Should a student choose to keep their watch on, then it must be set to SLEEP, DO NOT DISTURB or 

SCHOOL MODES. This means that the watch is unable to make calls, receive messages or take 

photos. 

Students MUST have their phones SWITCHED OFF and IN THEIR BAGS or IN THE OFFICE. There are NO 

exceptions to this rule for phones. 

Students are not permitted to remove their Mobile Phone and or Wearable Technology/s from 

storage to use during school hours including designated breaks. 

They may switch on their mobile phones and wearable technologies upon the conclusion of 

school hours after they exit school grounds. 

How can Parents Help? 

In order to assist in the effective management of this plan, Parents/Carers should refrain from 

contacting their child on their personal mobile phone/s and wearable technology/s during school 

hours, in order to maintain a safe productive learning environment for all students. 
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If a parent/carer wishes to contact their child during school hours, they may contact the school 

via phone. In school related settings, please refer to the event details for contact processes and 

details. 

How will the procedure be regulated? 

As per our school behaviour management procedure, any breaches of this policy, management 

plan and user agreement will result in disciplinary action. 

1st Warning – Phone or Wearable Technology is to be placed in bag – documented in Compass 

2nd Warning – Phone or Wearable Technology is held securely at the Office until the end of the 

day – documented in Compass and email sent home to parents.       

3rd Warning – Phone or Wearable Technology is held and parent to come and collect (given 

back to student at the conclusion of the day) – documented in Compass and phone call / email 

to parents. Yellow Card 

Any further breaches of the Plan will result in a Red Card and a parent meeting to discuss support 

which may be required. 

If you have any questions relating to this correspondence, please contact Mr Borg via email or 

phone. 

SEE YOU ALL OCTOBER 13! 

Mr Ashley Borg 

PRINCIPAL 

 

Assistant Principal’s Message 

 
Japanese School Visit  

A few weeks ago, we had a visit from students and teachers who attend Izumigaoka Junior High 

School, in Ide Town Japan. The students were staying with families from St. Joseph’s College at 

Lochinvar. The two schools have a sister school agreement and have been alternating visits since 

2012.   

During their day with us our students taught them some favourite Aussie sports including cricket, 

soccer and netball. At assembly the Japanese students and teachers gave a presentation 

showing us what school is like in Japan and performed a dance. We shared lunch time and after 

lunch the Japanese students taught Year 5 and 6 children how to make origami animals. It was 

wonderful to see the students finding ways to communicate and enjoy time together despite the 

language barrier. It was a great experience for all involved to learn about language and culture. 

We hope to continue this tradition when they visit St. Joseph’s again in 2027.   
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Uniform   

We still have a number of children without hats at school and a number of items in the lost 

property box. Please ensure all items that come to school are clearly labelled, including lunch 

boxes and drink bottles. Names tend to fade over time. We would appreciate it if parents could 

check, and rewrite faded names before the children return to school next term.    

Children without a hat will be limited to playing under the sheltered areas of the playground.    

Hairstyles     

Hair must be neat and tidy. Please be mindful when visiting the hairdressers in the holidays, in 

keeping with the school tone, hairstyles should not be outlandish - no Mohawks, tracks or rat tails. 

Extremes of style and colour are not appropriate. Layering of hair or changes in length from front 

This is a great 

photo including the 

principal, teachers 

and students from  

Izumigaoka Junior 

High, St Joseph’s 

College Lochinvar 

and Rosary Park 

Catholic School.  
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to back should be subtle and blended through. Children with long hair past their collar, should 

have it tied back in a band.      

Holiday Learning  

Don’t forget to keep learning during the holiday break. There are many simple ways to continue 

the learning for your child/children during the holidays. Never underestimate the impact of 

participating in simple learning games and activities with your child/children.   

For younger children  

• Identify numbers and letters/words in the environment when driving in the car, walking 

around town or at the shops  

• Play karaoke – let children read the words and sing, this builds graphological or picture 

(what a word looks like) knowledge to assist reading and spelling  

• Build multiplication knowledge – identify grids or arrays in the environment how many 

rows and how many columns   

• Cook together – talk about mass the meaning of kg, g, l, ml etc  

• Use adjectives (describing words) to describe some objects in nature – who can think of the 

most describing words  

• If you must watch something on a screen, turn on subtitles for more exposure to print  

• Count down the days of the holidays on a calendar  

• Use an analogue clock to identify bedtime, bath time etc Where is the big hand? What 

does it mean when the big hand is on 6? etc  

• Categorise objects using various criteria eg. Size, shape, colour, manmade/natural  

• Use items in the environment to create an artwork  

For older children  

• Estimate the total of a group of objects in the trolley  

• Calculate the cost of a day out – movie tickets plus the cost of lunch for the whole family 

etc  

• Cook together – double or halve the ingredients in a recipe to allow for more/less people  

• Read the instructions to a new game  

• Read a book with your child – you read left hand pages, and they read the right  

• Design an outdoor obstacle course and time how long it takes to complete the activities – 

can you get faster over the holidays?  

• Use a calendar  

• Tell the time on an analogue clock  
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End of Term   

As we come to the end of term 3, teachers are busy planning engaging classroom programs 

across the curriculum to help children achieve their identified goals.  As always, if you have any 

questions or concerns about your child, please do not hesitate to reach out to the school via the 

admin email or give us a call to arrange time for a conversation.  

I hope everyone enjoys some extra quality time with family and friends during the holidays. Don’t 

forget to keep seeking colour run sponsors, I am excited about this fun day with the children next 

term. I look forward to returning for term 4, our final (and very busy) term for 2025.       

God Bless and Stay Safe,     

Janelle Dixon     

Assistant Principal     

 

Religious Education Coordinator’s Message 
 

Save the date: 

Please save the date: Friday, 17th October (Term 4), we will be celebrating the Feast Day of Our 

Lady of the Rosary—a special occasion for our school community at Rosary Park. This day invites us 

to reflect on the meaning behind our school’s name and the values it represents. The rosary is a 

symbol of peace, devotion, and the power of prayer—central to who we are. 

 

To mark the day: 

• We’ll begin with a liturgy led by Year 6. 

 

• This will be followed by a shared afternoon tea, including a cake stall (gold coin donation). 

 

• Students are encouraged to wear crazy socks to support Socktober. 

 

• We’ll finish the afternoon with our whole-school final Talent Quest—a fun and joyful way to 

end the celebration. 

 

Looking forward to a meaningful and memorable day together! 

 

We look forward to celebrating this special day with our school community! 

 

Parish Mass  

This term, most grades had the wonderful opportunity to attend Mass, celebrated by Fr Thomas. 

Our students did a great job participating in the liturgy, showing reverence and enthusiasm 

throughout the service. It was a beautiful experience for our school community to come together 

in faith.  

 

Staff Formation Day 

On Friday of Week 8, staff participated in a formation day called Muruny, which focused on 

Aboriginal spirituality and explored what we, as a Catholic school, can learn from this way of 

being. We discussed how to embed the Aboriginal spirit into our liturgies and classrooms in simple 

and meaningful ways. Staff also had the opportunity to slow down during our busy days, taking 

time for individual reflection while feeling the sand on the beach and listening to the sounds of 
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nature. We were fortunate to travel off-site to Newcastle for this experience. All staff look forward 

to applying their new knowledge and bringing it to life in our classrooms and school community. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 5 Leadership Changes to the process:  

The annual student leadership selection process begins in Year 5, guided by the Year 5 teachers. 

In Term 4, students participate in a Leadership Workshop Day facilitated by the Religious Education 

Coordinator and Stage 3 staff. This day introduces leadership concepts and supports students as 

they begin working through a Leadership Nomination Portfolio as part of a whole class focus on 

leadership.  

All students will submit a preference order (1–4) for the teams they would most like to be a part of:  

• Active Lifestyle Team  

• Mercy Team  

• Environmental Team  

• PBL (Positive Behaviour for Learning) Team  

Students wishing to pursue a more formal leadership role (Team leaders) will also nominate at this 

time.   

Important Note:  

While students indicate their preferred teams, they will not be informed of which team they will be 

placed in until after the nomination and selection process is complete. Students nominating for 

leader must be willing to lead any of the four teams, regardless of their preference order.  

 

God Bless, 

 

Mackenzie Gageler 

Religious Education Coordinator 
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Library News 
 

Dear Parents and carers,  

  

For book week 2025 we are celebrating a Vocabulary Day on Thursday the 30th of October at 

9:15am on the basketball court (weather dependent)   

 

All students and staff will need to choose a word and dress up representing their chosen word.   

There are only TWO RULES for making a costume:   

    

1. Show your WORD on the costume you are wearing.  

    

2. Write the definition of your word on the costume somewhere, so the children can share the 

meaning with their class.   

  

This can be a very simple activity, and we encourage the children to choose a word, design how 

they will represent it and what they will wear on the day.  

  

Here are some examples below,   

 

    
 

Parents are welcome to come and view this parade starting at 9.15am.    

 

As always thank you for all your support, 

 

Kind Regards 

Melanie Flynn  

Teacher Librarian  
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High Potential and Gifted News 
 

Dear Parents and Families, 

 

Next Friday, 3 October, Young Space Explorers will open its doors at the International Convention 

Centre Sydney. Thousands of students and families are expected to attend this once-in-a-

generation event – but they need to register to secure their place. 

 

Space Day is a free, hands-on STEM experience featuring: 

 

• Astronaut meet-and-greets 

• VR space cadet training and rover driving challenges 

• Live science shows and demonstrations 

• LEGO® build zones and interactive experiments 

•  

When:   Friday 3 October 2025 (school holidays) 

Where:   International Convention Centre Sydney 

Cost:    Free – registration required 

Registration:   Registration Link 

 

 

HPGE Blog – Our Best-Kept Secret 

We encourage schools to share our latest HPGE Blog in their newsletters: 

 

Our Best-Kept Secret for High Potential and Gifted Learners 

This blog highlights the innovative strategies and support in place for High Potential and Gifted 

Education (HPGE) and showcases the inspiring work being done across our community. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.iac2025.org%2Fspace-day-registration%2F&data=05%7C02%7Camanda.percival%40mn.catholic.edu.au%7C535253b4e76b4e60b34308ddf993e0e2%7Ce75462c772464f49b60e47a498eea9d6%7C0%7C0%7C638941135729699026%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=avMion2pOFbLtY8Q73uya5XpTxI9cH3tNzIDOqu3paM%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fstem2024.us21.list-manage.com%2Ftrack%2Fclick%3Fu%3D3b041e87724f7ae913f282150%26id%3D75200b1e0a%26e%3De5f030f71f&data=05%7C02%7Camanda.percival%40mn.catholic.edu.au%7C535253b4e76b4e60b34308ddf993e0e2%7Ce75462c772464f49b60e47a498eea9d6%7C0%7C0%7C638941135729733754%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=PdYJ3%2BdhppNbnQGN%2BW1BE7OwL2NiKs0VeZ5c1Tw4Gk8%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.mn.catholic.edu.au%2Fnews%2Four-best-kept-secret-for-high-potential-and-gifted-learners%2F&data=05%7C02%7Camanda.percival%40mn.catholic.edu.au%7C550aa17cfcba4999587f08ddf739efac%7Ce75462c772464f49b60e47a498eea9d6%7C0%7C0%7C638938550430166844%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=ksRlnUvTug0ccTqQxXLWm1S9Ewggw2Tig90vEyEUEzE%3D&reserved=0
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IMPORTANT NOTICE FOR PARNTS OF YEAR 5 & 6 STUDENTS 
 

Student BYOD Devices important message: Windows 10 is reaching end of life 

Action is required for students with BYOD Windows 10 devices as Windows 10 will soon no longer be 

supported by Microsoft. 

 

To ensure your student device security you should upgrade to Windows 11 as soon as possible. 

Microsoft has announced that support for Windows 10 will end on 14 October 2025, meaning it will 

no longer receive critical security updates. 

To stay protected and ensure optimal performance, it is strongly recommended that all students 

with BYOD Windows 10 devices follow Microsoft’s instructions and upgrade to Windows 11 as soon 

as possible. There is no charge for this upgrade. 

• We ask that all families with Student Windows 10 computers complete this process before 15 

October 2025 so that students do not experience disruptions to their learning. 

• Most newer devices will support Windows 11. 

• If the device is too old, you may need to consider an alternative supported device (where 

possible). 

• If you need assistance or have questions about upgrading, please reach out to the IT support 

team in our school. 

Why this matters: 

• Microsoft will stop supporting Windows 10 from 15 October 2025. 

• Upgrading to Windows 11 ensures your child’s device remains secure and supported. 

• Student Work Protection: Staying current helps safeguard assignments, projects, and personal 

data. 

Ways to install Windows 11 - Microsoft Support 

Upgrade to Windows 11: FAQ - Microsoft Support 

  

Read our FAQs for more support: 

How do I check what version of Windows am I running? 

• Select Start > Settings > System, then select About. You then see Edition, Version, and OS 

Build information. 

What if my device can’t upgrade? 

If a Student’s BYOD laptop is running Windows 10 and can’t be upgraded to Windows 11 (usually 

due to older hardware), Microsoft is offering a free security update program to help keep the 

device safe for one more year. 

The Windows 10 Extended Security Updates (ESU) program is designed to keep your current 

Windows 10 PC protected after support ends, helping you stay secure during the transition. 

How to Join Microsoft’s ESU Program 

Microsoft has made it easy to enrol directly from the laptop: 

• On eligible computers, a setup wizard will appear in Settings > Windows Update. 

• There are three ways to enrol: 

1. Free – Sync your settings to the cloud using Windows Backup. You must be logged in as 

administrator and with a Microsoft account. 

2. Free – Use 1,000 Microsoft Rewards points. 

3. Paid – Buy a one-year license for $30 USD (families cover this cost). 

Extended Security Updates (ESU) program for Windows 10 | Microsoft Learn 

 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fsupport.microsoft.com%2Fen-us%2Fwindows%2Fways-to-install-windows-11-e0edbbfb-cfc5-4011-868b-2ce77ac7c70e&data=05%7C02%7Camanda.percival%40mn.catholic.edu.au%7Cfd396c9f268345c88da908ddf9879cd6%7Ce75462c772464f49b60e47a498eea9d6%7C0%7C0%7C638941083036247751%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=6AawwJvnChdoOa6BZBepuucVHvpE6JHMnpSsdixV8iI%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fsupport.microsoft.com%2Fen-us%2Fwindows%2Fupgrade-to-windows-11-faq-fb6206a2-1a0f-448a-80f1-8668ee5b2bf9&data=05%7C02%7Camanda.percival%40mn.catholic.edu.au%7Cfd396c9f268345c88da908ddf9879cd6%7Ce75462c772464f49b60e47a498eea9d6%7C0%7C0%7C638941083036269697%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=PsoEI2ryrEV%2BK67a6K%2FyzrfFlQ3BSrUKUFd2KDld8Tk%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flearn.microsoft.com%2Fen-us%2Fwindows%2Fwhats-new%2Fextended-security-updates&data=05%7C02%7Camanda.percival%40mn.catholic.edu.au%7Cfd396c9f268345c88da908ddf9879cd6%7Ce75462c772464f49b60e47a498eea9d6%7C0%7C0%7C638941083036285266%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=o6Kngpn%2BrFZiAOeU6xBEO6Jc7OdFpi3aSYkyoEbxxPg%3D&reserved=0


14 
 

 



15 
 

 

 



16 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



17 
 

Weekly Awards 
Congratulations to those children who have received awards this past fortnight. 

Week ending Friday 19th September 2025 (Week 9) 

Class Class Award One Class Award Two MJR Award 

Kinder Blue Toby B Owen E Jimmy S 

Kinder White Xavier H Lucy P Riley M 

Year 1 Blue Emily G Daytona A  Ally C 

Year 1 White Archie M Scott N Ivy T 

Year 2 Blue Darcy J Addison M Lara T 

Year 2 White Carley O Mason B Savannah h 

Year 3 Blue Matilda B Jenson F Grace S 

Year 3 White Charlie C Matilda C Hunter A-L 

Year 4 Blue Mason C Finn M Liam H 

Year 4 White Landyn W Caelan G Addison R 

Year 5 Blue Claire B Braxton T Jaiden X 

Year 5 White Susan P Fletcher B Isaac L 

Year 6 Blue Ellie Y Hudson O Elijah C 

Year 6 White    

 

Week ending Friday 26th September 2025 (Week 10) 

Class Class Award One Class Award Two MJR Award 

Kinder Blue Callum F Eleanor S Gordon H 

Kinder White Logan D Hunter W Jaxon K 

Year 1 Blue George A Lewis S Aurora M 

Year 1 White -- -- -- 

Year 2 Blue Donnie B Carter M Amari J-B 

Year 2 White Stella M An N Ava G 

Year 3 Blue Hallie D William M Ethan T 

Year 3 White Lauren M Maici B Hendrix M 

Year 4 Blue Baxter D Nicholas S Aramaia M 

Year 4 White Baxter A Ellesse S Layla M 

Year 5 Blue Charlize L Addison K Frances M 

Year 5 White Liam D Lucy S Aria G 

Year 6 Blue Laylah K Lola M Indi M 

Year 6 White Jacob L Mia W Parker S 

Principal’s Awards 
Tate K, Ella Y x 2, Nevaeh D, Ayla K, Lexi D, Addison K, Anakin K, Carter A, Armani L x 2, Ivy T, Viv S, 

Harlyn H, Finn M, Carley O, Abbey A, Connor T, Eli B, Addison M, Addison R, Luca C 
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Unless otherwise stated, the advertisements placed in this newsletter are placed by independent third parties who have no legal relationship 

with The Diocese of Maitland-Newcastle. The activities or services of the advertisers are not supervised or controlled in any way by the Diocese. 

The Diocese is not in a position to endorse the advertisers or the services provided and makes no representation about these matters. 

Accordingly, the Diocese cannot accept any responsibility for the advertisers or the activities or services that are subject of these 

advertisements. 


